March 17, 2020

Dear Keystone Families,
On Monday, March 16th the Keystone Faculty, Staff, and Administration gathered together to discuss how to best support each other, our families, and our students in the coming weeks.  The time we spent together solidified what we already knew about our Keystone Family. We are committed to our students with the whole of our hearts and we will do everything we can to continue to support each and everyone of them while we navigate these uncertain times ahead.
Please be advised that due to current health restrictions all school gatherings scheduled for the month of March are cancelled. This includes the community meeting, after-school activities, Social Season parties and the 25th Anniversary Party. We will keep you informed if and when we are able to reschedule these events/meetings. 
From a larger perspective, we have taken a moment to think about reacting versus responding.  The easiest thing to do right now would be to react.  It requires the least amount of thought and may make people feel better in the moment. Reacting, however, has longer term and profound consequences - for the school, our staff, parents and even our regional community.  
Responding with care requires patience, concentration and deeper thought, which can be difficult with the rate of new information and the uncertainty about this unprecedented national emergency.  The Keystone Administration, Staff, and Board of Directors have, and continue to make decisions from a thoughtful and responsive place throughout this emergency. Additionally, the entire Keystone Staff has joined together to create a plan to support our students while the school closures remain in effect.
While we don’t mean for this to be overly philosophical, we do want you to know how we structured our thinking over the last 48 hours and how it influenced the suggestions we will share. We are thankful to each of you for your continued support, patience, and good wishes. Please know we will continue to share any and all information as it becomes available. 
Sincerely,
Keystone Faculty and Staff

